
Notes from Dan and DeAnn 
San Antonio Area Campuses 

(608) 395-7021  www.dananddeann.com 

November 26, 2013 Dan.Gerard@cru.org 

Weekly meeting at Palo Alto.  Only 

group on campus meeting weekly 

and  so visible that even the security 

guards stop by for the snacks! 

4 New Believers at PAC 

  On Tuesdays after lunch, a group of ten students have been gathering on the campus of Palo Alto (PAC) to 

learn more about Jesus.  Two of these students even joined us for our Fall Retreat.  We've seen four PAC 

students place their faith in Christ the last few weeks!   

  We have  teammates working on different campuses in San Antonio.  Nate and Jess are seeing God do some 

amazing things at PAC on the south side of the city. The student movement is growing! Thanks for praying! 

  God has also provided two volunteers, Angela and Sarah to lead a women's Bible Study on Thursday nights. 

And a local church has partnered with us to provide food each week for the students.  And as we all know—

college students love food.  We are seeing God answer so many prayers!  

And some big news for the Gerard family: 

  Campus movements are not the only things that 

are growing—so is the Gerard family! On March 

27th we are expecting a baby boy.  Elijah is super 

excited to have a little brother.  Lily has now started 

carrying around a little doll.  And they both say 

things like, “When the baby comes we’ll teach him 

_________ (fill in the blank with lots of things!)   

  A couple interesting facts:  1)  This baby boy will 

be the first Texan in our family.  Not sure but I’m 

pretty sure it will mean that “ya’ll” will be in his 

vocabulary—although we will try and keep “you 

guys” alive.  2)  He will be our first child to not 

have to survive heavy snow and freezing weather in 

their first months of life outside the womb.  He will 

however learn to love air-conditioning all the way 

through October.  3)  Cheese-curds will be all but 

unknown to him but he will grow up loving bbq 

brisket.  4)  Lily’s first photo credit!  She somehow 

managed to take our photo (on left.) 

We’re having a baby! 


